MID CHESHIRE HOSPITALS 

EMPLOYMENT 

LAW UPDATE
                    Volume 6 Issue 1
                 
       January 2000

At least four times each year, a single sheet newsletter is produced highlighting any major developments in employment law.  This covers new and forthcoming legislation and important case law.  Only an outline is given in the newsletter.  Further details are available from the Personnel Manager / Department.

ILL HEALTH DISMISSAL    
The Disability Discrimination Act has changed the level of support required to be given to staff with long term health problems as is demonstrated by the case Angel v New Possibilities NHS Trust. 
Mrs Angel was employed as a support worker, but developed back problems.  Occupational Health recommended that she could not continue in her job.  Efforts were made to find alternative employment.  Details of all vacancies were sent to Mrs. Angel and she was guaranteed an interview for each job application.  In none of her interviews was Mrs. Angel judged to be the best applicant and, in due course, she was dismissed from her employment as a support worker.  Complaints of unfair dismissal and disability discrimination were made to an Employment Tribunal.
The Tribunal found that the Trust should have transferred Mrs. Angel to a clerical or secretarial post.  This would have been a reasonable adjustment.  Simply interviewing Mrs. Angel in open competition was not good enough.  To quote the Tribunal, open competition “ignores the whole thrust of the Disability Discrimination Act which is to place a positive obligation upon an employer to avoid adverse consequences afflicting disabled people”.
PARENTAL LEAVE &  MATERNITY LEAVE
Amendments to maternity leave regulations and the new right to parental leave came into effect on 15 December 1999.  Revised guidance for Employment Policies Handbooks has been circulated through Directorate Managers.
PAYMENTS FOR TIME OFF    
In Davis v Neath Port Tablet County Borough Council, Davis brought a claim for equal pay.  She was a GMB health and safety representative who worked part time.  She was given time off to attend two five day safety courses.  During her training, the council paid her normal weekly wage based on her part time hours.  Davis claimed that she should have received pay for all the actual hours spent on the course.
The Employment Appeal Tribunal ruled that the training was related to the employment relationship and constituted work.  Davis was, therefore, entitled to full time pay for the time spend on the courses.

 ALCOHOL  PROBLEMS
Where an organisation has an alcohol policy, it must follow that policy when dealing with an employee with alcohol problems rather than using the disciplinary procedure.  This was the unsurprising finding in Angus Council v Edgley.  
Edgley had a history of disciplinary warnings related to alcohol.  He had always  denied having a drink  problem.  At his final disciplinary hearing, Edgley produced a GP letter confirming that he had been receiving treatment for alcohol problems for several years.  He was dismissed and lodged a claim that this was unfair.  
Both the Employment Tribunal and the Employment Appeal Tribunal agreed that Edgley’s dismissal was unfair.  Despite the accepted history of problems, the employer had a duty to follow its own policy.  
If no policy had existed, the dismissal would have been fair.
